
 

What’s in a Name? 

Have you ever given thought to what’s in a name? As Jews, we often attach great 
signif icance to the names we give our children . Sometimes they signify characteristics 
such as courage, mercy, piety, r ighteousness or others . Sometimes they preserve the 
memory of a loved one or embody their characteristics. For us, names express meaning. 
They are who we are.  

Over the last few years, as  the community and the Board of Directors have been 
implementing our strategic plan, a dissonance has developed between who we are and 
the name of our congregation, and more so between who we would like to become and 
our name. 

Our strategic plan, which was approved in 2016, after over a year o f work by a 
dedicated committee and much input from the community, developed several guiding 
principles that provide a focus for the work of our committees and for the Board of 
Directors as we develop programs, spir itual and educational offerings and outreach to 
the Jewish community in an ever-expanding geographical area. 

As articulated in the strategic plan:  

It is the mission of Beth Abraham to be a welcoming and inclusive community for its 
members and their families; to provide a place of prayer and worship; to educate all 
ages in the spir it of Conservative Judaism; and to be a center for social, cultural, and 
educational programs that promote the values and spir it of Judaism  

Vision Statement:   To become the center for Jewish Living in Southern New Hampshire 
(and northern Massachusetts).  To be an inclusive organization rooted in and focused on 
Jewish tradit ions, worship, education, values, social activit ies and philanthropic services 
for the community it serves.  

One of the goals identif ied in the strategic plan was to reconsider the name of the 
congregation. Again, from the strategic plan:  

As can be seen in the h istory that follows, this congregation has had several versions of 
its name since its inception.  This is a t ime of transit ion in the demographic of the 
Jewish population in NH.  If we want to be considered the center of Jewish Life in 
Southern NH, we should consider a name change. One possibil ity is Beth Abraham 
Synagogue and Jewish Center…  

In 1899 the Jewish community had grown in numbers, the Beth Abraham Society was 
formed, and the assets of Agudas Achim Lodge were transferred to the Society.  In 
1901, articles of association were prepared to serve as the charter of the Beth Abraham 
Congregation. 

In the late 1950’s, as the congregation was growing, the community began a fund drive 
to build a new ‘Temple-Center,’ which resulted in the building of a new synagogue on 
the plot of land donated by Philip Porter on Raymond Street. The Temple -Center was 
dedicated in 1960 as memorialized in the photographic display on the right of the 
synagogue entry way. In the 1950’s many synagogues were adopting the name Temple 
and the name of the congregation was changed from Beth Abraham Congregation to 
Temple Beth Abraham. 

We come back to the question, ‘What’s in a Name?’.  

In furtherance of the vision and goals developed in the strategic plan, To be the premier 
center for Jewish life in Southern New Hampshire and Northern Massachusetts , the 
Board of Directors has adopted and decided to recommend to the congregation to ratify 
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a change to the name of the congregation, that being: 

Beth Abraham Synagogue and Jewish Center  

This will be accomplished by vote of the congregation. A special congregational meeting 
will be held on Sunday, 11 March 2018 to deliberate and vote on the proposed change 
to the name of the congregation.  

Prior to the congregational meeting, there will be two informational sessions to hear 
about and discuss the reasons for making this  change. One will be a week day evening 
following minyan, Wednesday, 17 January at 8:00 pm and the other will be on a Sunday 
morning, 28 January at 10:00 am. Everyone is invited to come, engage and discuss. 

There are several considerations that have gone into the choice of Beth Abraham 
Synagogue and Jewish Center  as the new name for our congregation, among others:  

• Beth Abraham  for who we are, for welcoming, for tradit ion  

• Synagogue  because we are conservative 

• Jewish Center  to reach out to the greater Jewish community as the center of 
their and our Jewish life 

We hope you are as excited about our name change as we are. Please come, participate 
and engage with others in the congregation as we entertain what surely will be lively 
discussions at our informational forums on 17 and 28 January. Hoping to see you there.  

Please accept my best wishes for good health, happiness and prosperity as we enter the 
new year of 2018. 

 
 שלום וברכה
 
Michael Harris, President  

 
 

 


